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President’s Corner 
,¶P�EDDDDDFN���� 

+DSS\�6SULQJ�WR�DOO�RI�WKH�DPD]LQJ�
QHLJKERUV�LQ�(DVW�6SULQJ�/DNH���<HV��
WKDW¶V�ULJKW��,�VDLG�KDSS\���7KH�SDVW�
IHZ�PRQWKV�KDYH�EHHQ�D�FKDOOHQJH�WR�
DOO�KHUH�LQ�(6/��WKH�6RXWK��WKH�QDWLRQ��
DQG�WKH�ZRUOG���,�NQRZ�PRVW�KDYH�
JRQH�WKURXJK�PDQ\�GLIIHUHQW�HPRWLRQV�
RI�IHDU��DQJHU��DQ[LHW\��DQG�RI�WKH� 
XQNQRZQ���)RU�6WHSKDQLH��P\VHOI��DQG�
RXU�IDPLO\��ZH�KDYH�JRRG�GD\V�DQG�
QRW�VR�JRRG�GD\V��EXW�ZH�NQRZ�WKHUH�
LV�D�VLOYHU�OLQLQJ�LQ�WKH�FUD]LQHVV�RXU�
ZRUOG�LV�H[SHULHQFLQJ���,�WUXO\�EHOLHYH�
0RWKHU�(DUWK�LV�EUHDWKLQJ�QHZ�OLIH�LQWR�
RXU�ZRUOG���,�SHUVRQDOO\�GR�QRW�UHPHP�
EHU�D�6SULQJ�ZLWK�VXFK�EHDXWLIXO�DQG�
FULVS�ZHDWKHU���:H�VHH�VR�PDQ\�
QHLJKERUV�RXW�RQ�ZDONV�HYHU\�GD\� 
DQG�HYHU\RQH�DOZD\V�JLYHV�D�ZDYH� 
DV�WKH\�JR�E\�RXU�KRXVH���6RPH�ZH�
UHFRJQL]H��VRPH�ZH�GR�QRW���/HW¶V� 
QRW�EH�DIUDLG�WR�VD\�KHOOR�LI�ZH�GRQ¶W� 
UHFRJQL]H�HDFK�RWKHU���,QWURGXFH� 
\RXUVHOI��([SDQG�\RXU�QHWZRUN��� 

0DQ\�NLGV�DUH�RXW�ULGLQJ�ELNHV��0DQ\�
RI�WKRVH�NLGV�MXVW�OHDUQHG�KRZ�WR�ULGH���
7KH�WLPH�DW�KRPH�LV�DOORZLQJ�IRU�IDPL�
OLHV�WR�JR�RQ�ZDONV��JR�RQ�ELNH�ULGHV��
REVHUYH�D�JRUJHRXV�SLHFH�RI�DUW��ZDON�
GRZQ�WR�RXU�EHDXWLIXO�ODNH��DQG�ZDLW�DW�
KRPH�IRU�\RXU�,QVWDFDUW�RUGHU�WR�VKRZ�
XS��2XU�ZRUOG�LV�FKDQJLQJ���2XU�ZRUOG�
ZLOO�EH�GLIIHUHQW��2QH�WKLQJ�WKDW�ZLOO�
UHPDLQ�WKH�VDPH�LV�WKH�EOHVVLQJ�ZH�
KDYH�DOO�UHFHLYHG�WR�FDOO�(DVW�6SULQJ�
/DNH�RXU�KRPH�� 

0DQ\�WKDQNV�WR�WKH�QXPHURXV�YROXQ�
WHHUV�WKDW�KDYH�GRQH�VRPH�VSULQJ�
VSUXFLQJ�XS�ZRUN��DV�ZHOO�DV�WKRVH�
RUJDQL]LQJ�IRRG�WUXFNV�FRPLQJ�LQWR� 
WKH�QHLJKERUKRRG�HYHU\�IHZ�ZHHNV���
3OHDVH�ZDWFK�RXW�IRU�PRUH�FKLOGUHQ�
DQG�WKHLU�IDPLOLHV�RQ�RXU�URDGV���7KH�
QHHG�WR�EH�PLQGIXO�RI�WUDIILF�ODZV�LV�
HYHQ�PRUH�LPSRUWDQW�QRZ���6ORZ�
GRZQ��VSHOO�6«7«2«3�ZKHQ�\RX�
FRPH�WR�D�VWRS�VLJQ��� 

,I�TXDUDQWLQH�KDV�WDXJKW�XV�QRWKLQJ�
HOVH��LW�VKRXOG�WHDFK�XV�WR�VORZ�GRZQ���
,Q�OLIH�DQG�RQ�WKH�URDGV���:KDW�LV�WKH�
UXVK"��:H�ZLOO�JR�EDFN�WR�VRPH�VHP�
EODQFH�RI�QRUPDOF\���:H�ZLOO�KHDG�
EDFN�WR�WKH�EHDFKHV��EDFN�WR�'LVQH\��
EDFN�WR�RXU�$QQLYHUVDU\�WULSV��DQG�
VXPPHU�FDPSV���,W�ZLOO�WDNH�WLPH��EXW�
LQ�WKH�JUDQG�VWRU\�RI�OLIH��WKLV�LV�D�VPDOO�
FKDSWHU�EHWZHHQ�PDQ\�RWKHUV���,W�LV�D�
PHPRUDEOH�FKDSWHU�QR�GRXEW��VR�OHW¶V�
FKRRVH�WR�PDNH�PHPRULHV���)RFXV�RQ�
WKH�SRVLWLYH���'URZQ�RXW�WKH�QHJDWLYH���
/RRN�WR�D�EULJKW�IXWXUH�IRU�XV�DQG�DOO�
RXU�IDPLOLHV� 

$V�,�KDYH�VDLG�EHIRUH��P\�SKRQH�LV�
DOZD\V�RQ��P\��YLUWXDO��GHFN�LV�DOZD\V�
RSHQ��DQG�P\�EHHU�LV�DOZD\V�FROG� 

Mark 
0DUN�1HHGOH 
3UHVLGHQW 
(DVW�6SULQJ�/DNH�+RPHRZQHUV� 
$VVRFLDWLRQ 

�������($67�635,1*�/$.(�&20081,7<�1(:6/(77(5 

,Q�7KLV�(GLWLRQ� 

/Ŷ� ůŝŐŚƚ� ŽĨ� ƚŚĞ� ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ� ƉĂŶĚĞŵŝĐ͕�
ƚŚĞ� �^>� >ĂĐŬĞǇ� �ůƵďŚŽƵƐĞ� ŝƐ� 
ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚůǇ� ĐůŽƐĞĚ͘ � /ƚ� ǁŝůů� ƌĞŽƉĞŶ�
ƉĞŶĚŝŶŐ� ŐƵŝĚĂŶĐĞ� ĨƌŽŵ� ŐŽǀĞƌŶͲ
ŵĞŶƚ� ĂŶĚ� ƉƵďůŝĐ� ŚĞĂůƚŚ� ŽĸĐŝĂůƐ͘ � 
 
�ůů� ƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚƐ� ǁŚŽ� ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚůǇ� ŚĂǀĞ� Ă� 
ƌĞƐĞƌǀĂƟŽŶ� ŽŶ� ƚŚĞ� ĐĂůĞŶĚĂƌ� ŚĂǀĞ�
ďĞĞŶ�ĐŽŶƚĂĐƚĞĚ͕�ĂŶĚ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ƵƉĚĂƚͲ
ĞĚ� ĂƐ� ŵŽƌĞ� ŝŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ� ďĞĐŽŵĞƐ�
ĂǀĂŝůĂďůĞ͘ � 
 
/Ĩ�ǇŽƵ�ǁŽƵůĚ�ůŝŬĞ�ƚŽ�ŵĂŬĞ�Ă�ƌĞƐĞƌǀĂͲ
ƟŽŶ� Žƌ� ůĞĂƌŶ� ŵŽƌĞ� ĂďŽƵƚ� ŽƵƌ� 
ĐůƵďŚŽƵƐĞ͕� ƉůĞĂƐĞ� ĨĞĞů� ĨƌĞĞ� ƚŽ� 
ĐŽŶƚĂĐƚ͗�ĞƐůĐůƵďŚŽƵƐĞϭΛŐŵĂŝů͘ĐŽŵ� 

&OXEKRXVH�8SGDWH� 
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Phase one for the large lake is nearing completion.  The new siphon has been installed and  
repairs to the concrete spillway have been completed.  We are waiting on protective screening 
for the siphons to be installed and that will complete the work approved to date.   

This is the first of many activities that will take place over the next few years.  We will be  
addressing cutting of trees encroaching on the toe of our damns, dredging of all 3 lakes,  
addressing an aging standpipe, repairing the main dam seepage and coming up with an  
ongoing maintenance schedule to keep our lake safe and beautiful for years to come.  

We thank you all for your support and patience. 

Your ESL Dam Committee 

(6/�'DP�&RPPLWWHH�5HSRUW 
%\�(ULF�6FKRSSPDQ 

6RFLDO�0HGLD 
%\�(ULQ�6HFRU 

Hello ESL Neighbors!  I want to bring your attention to important information about our ESL Facebook 
page so you’ll know how to find our account and the groups important to you. 

Attached to our neighborhood Facebook page, East Spring Lake Community, you will also find our 
three (3) ESL neighborhood social groups: 
 
 1.  ESL Moms is a group to chat about all things “mom”. A great place to post about giving 
      away kid’s items, local school questions or planning play dates.  
 
 2.  ESL Gamers is the page to stay in touch with the goings on of our monthly gamer meetings 
      which are currently suspended due to Covid-19.  
 
 3.  ESL Book Club is the place to stay in touch with all the book club members.  
 
You will find all these pages attached to our ESL Facebook page, East Spring Lake Community. If 
you have any trouble accessing, or if you wish to add a special interest group, please contact Erin 
Secor by messaging East Spring Lake Community on Facebook.  
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We thank everyone for their patience on in- 
formation regarding the pool opening in ESL for 
2020.  We’ve had a lot of unique situations to 
handle.   

Here is a brief summary as of now.   
 
Pool Equipment & Repair: 

In April when our pool management company 
went to turn on the system for the season, they 
experienced a problem. An existing small crack 
in the filtration system malfunctioned.  The 25+ 
year old, single tank, filtration system had been 
patched multiple times. Once the water pres-
sure started running through the system again, it 
created a large hole that was not repairable.    
 
The ESL board immediately requested 3 repair 
quotes and put a vote out through a Homeside 
email survey to all current residents to use  
existing rollover funds to support replacement of 
the pump room with a more modular based  
system.  The vote had 99% approval and repairs 
began the following week.  As of May 6th the  
existing tank has been removed, new plumbing 
installed and a 4 micro tank system installed to 
match our needs.  We are on track for the  
management company to complete the install 
and schedule our county inspection for the  
middle of May.  

 
Pool Opening Guidelines: 

Governor Kemp’s guidelines released on April 
30th state that all public pools be closed until  
May 13th, when the current guidelines  
expire.    ESL’s HOA pool is considered public  
 
 
 

from what we understand.  We are doing every-
thing we can to ensure the pool has passed all 
county inspections and, if so, we will wait for the 
Governor’s additional guidelines for pool open-
ing after May 13th and communicate that to our 
residents.   

 
Pool Opening: 

We cannot provide an official pool opening for 
both SAYOR  (swim at your own risk) and  
lifeguard at this time and we appreciate your 
patience while we wait for official state and 
county guidelines.  We encourage anyone who 
is not setup with the Homeside email notification  
system to do so as it is the best way to  
communicate with you all. 

Pool Keys: 

To pick up your pool key at the ESL clubhouse for 
the 2020 pool season, please note the following 
dates: 

 Wednesday. 5/13, 5-7pm  

 Saturday,  5/16, 10am-12pm  

 TBD - @ Homeside Properties  
 2555 Westside Parkway, Suite 600,  
 Alpharetta, GA 30004 

 

   Chris Haldeman 
   Pool Chairman 

 

 

3RRO�8SGDWH 
&KULV�+DOGHPDQ 
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6ZLP�7HDP�8SGDWH 
-HQQLIHU�5LNHU�DQG�7UDFH\�(OOLRWW 

We hope this note finds you all well! 

It is with a heavy heart that we must inform you 
that the Cobb Summer Swim League  
Executive Board has decided to cancel the 2020 
season. We are saddened by the news and had 
hoped for some sort of normalcy this summer, as 
I am sure most of you were as well. Unfortunate-
ly, due to the safety and social distancing re-
quirements outlined it would have been difficult 
for the county to move forward.  

Tracy and I will work towards reimbursing all 
those that have registered - - we will have to re-
imburse by check. Another email will come out 
once reimbursement has begun so you know 
when and how to look for it.  

 

 

Please let us know if you have any  
questions, eslswimteam@gmail.com.  

We will miss seeing you all this summer and hope 
to have the team back together again in 2021. 

  All the best,  

  ESL Swim Team Coordinators: 
  Jennifer Riker and Tracy Elliott 
             eslswimteam@gmail.com 
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$�)RQG�)DUHZHOO« 
-DQHW�)UHHPDQ��9LFH�3UHVLGHQW�(6/�%RDUG 

Farewell to The Bailey - Goldberg Family, 
with great appreciation from your  
East Spring Lake Community.  We will so miss 
you!!!! 

I am sure most of you have noticed the Sold  
Sign on the beautiful southern style brick home, 
on the right side of the lake, as you drive into  
our community.  This has been the home of 
Barbara Bailey and Joel Goldberg since July  
of 2011.   Barbara joined the ESL HOA Board as 
Grounds Chairperson in the spring of 2012..  It 
was at that time the entire Board realized what 
a hardworking and committed person Barbara 
was.  She quickly stepped up and volunteered 
to help whenever needed to help improve 
everything about East Spring Lake.    

Barbara’s first project as Grounds Chairperson 
was to take on the mission of replacing our old 
and no longer safe, playground equipment 
with a new playground – meeting all public 
play-ground safety requirements while ensuring 
it was also aesthetically pleasing to our 
residents and guests passing through ESL.  Once 
the playground was in place, Barbara, with 
help from her always willing husband, Joel, 
went on to add a children’s garden, a new 
park bench, and a new picnic table.   As 
Barbara shared with the Board, “I [have] loved 
our landscape as my own and hope to see a 
few residents take on the playground and keep 

an eye on it.  For those of you that have 
enjoyed our beautiful playground and lake 
area, I want to encourage you to consider 
volunteering to carry on the Bailey-Goldberg 
legacy.    We currently have the Grounds 
Chairperson position OPEN on the HOA Board.    
We are looking for someone to keep their loving 
eyes and heart on it!!!    You can let anyone on 
the board (see page 14 for a list and emails )
know if you would be willing to step up.     

It takes more heart and passion than skill and 
knowledge.  To our advantage, Homeside 
Properties has been great in assisting with any  
of our Board members’ needs. 

Barbara and her family are leaving ESL to move 
to a new home they are building in downtown 
Woodstock.  They love their inner city roots, and 
are still very young at heart and ready to be 
“where the action is” in up and coming 
Woodstock.  They hope to be invited back for 
future events and will keep up with our 
happenings on ESL’s social media!!! 

Coming Soon!!!    
In appreciation for all that Barbara and Joel 
have done for ESL, the Board will be placing a  
plaque of appreciation on the playground 
equipment to allow everyone to remember the 
love the Bailey-Goldberg family has given to 
ESL. 





<80%,,�)22'�758&. +(15,¶6�)22'�758&. 
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)ULGD\��0D\���QG� 
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)RRG�IRU�7KRXJKW 
%\�7HUU\�'RFNHU\ 

���3HUVRQDO�+DELWV�7KDW�,QVXUH�8QKDSSLQHVV�'XULQJ�&29,'-��� 

Folks, these are the times that try people’s souls (seems like someone famous already said that…). 
Knowing how to be happy and resilient is more important than ever in times of crisis because the 
stakes are higher.  
 
Here are 12 surefire personal habits to handle this crisis ineffectively followed by surefire antidotes 
that are better habits: 
 
1. Criticize yourself: if you beat yourself down all day you’ll feel bad, and if you encourage yourself 
all day you’ll feel good  
2. Think negative thoughts & catastrophize: think about negative things all day and you’ll feel bad, 
think about positive things all day and you’ll feel good 
3. Try to control things you can’t control: resign as Master of the Universe, focus on the things you 
can control, and let go of the rest 
4. Don’t create a focused plan & update it regularly: the best way to predict the future is to create it 
by making an effective plan to control the things you can 
5. Set superhuman goals: try to fly and you’ll only fall and hurt yourself, so set realistic goals you can 
actually achieve 
6. Don’t get enough rest: you can’t beat physics and homeostasis, so if you work 110% for a while, 
then you’ll need to work at 90% for a while to recover 
7. Use artificial substances for most of your energy: you’ll feel really good temporarily, but you’ll feel 
horrible in the longer run so use these with caution 
8. Make money the most important thing in your life: while money is important, it’s only one of the 4 
major sources of happiness that you need to keep balanced 
9. Go it alone: we’re “tribe” animals and going it alone doesn’t work for being happy or effective, 
so create a positive tribe of family, friends, (and therapist if needed) 
10. Be with chronically unhappy “energy vampires”: we absorb the energy of the people around us 
be it positive or negative, so choose carefully 
11. Try to please everybody: you can only please some of the folks some of the time, but that’s all 
you need to be happy and successful  
12. Hurt others with your anger & frustration: be more artful with your anger by using it to create an 
effective plan to succeed  

   

  

7HUU\��'RF��'RFNHU\��3K�'�� 
 
%XVLQHVV�6FDOLQJ�&RDFK�ZKR�KHOSV�VPDOO� 
EXVLQHVV�&(2V�DQG�2ZQHUV�KDYH�PRUH�IXQ�� 
PDNH�PRUH�PRQH\��DQG�GR�PRUH�JRRG� 

WGRFNHU\#WKHUHVROYHILUP�FRP 
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&KLOGUHQ¶V�6RFLDO�1HZV� 
%\�$OO\�%HUQVWHLQ 

Don’t forget to check out ESL Moms, attached to our East Spring Lake 
Community page.  I’ll be posting ESL Children’s Social News and Updates 
as they happen to this FB account.   
 
Also, if you have a favorite activity for our committee once we’re cleared 
to socialize, please let me know, acdrake01@gmail.com. 

     I can’t wait to hear from you! 

     Ally Bernstein 
     ESL Children’s Social Chair 
      



.\OH�-RKQVRQ 

(ULF�6FKRSSPDQ 

.\OH�-RKQVRQ 

.\OH�-RKQVRQ 

Thank you to our neighborhood 

photographers! Send your ESL images to 

mares0754@gmail.com for our next newsletter. 
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*HRII�6HJXLQ 

(ULF�6FKRSSPDQ 
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7R�)RUG�6PLWK������ 

7KDQN�\RX�IRU�VKDULQJ�\RXU�IDEXORXV�DUWZRUN�ZLWK�RXU�QHLJKERUKRRG�
DQG�SURYLGLQJ�(6/�ZLWK�RXU�RZQ�DUW�ZDON���,W¶V�DOZD\V�D�SOHDVXUH�WR�
VHH�ZKDW�\RX¶YH�GLVSOD\HG�HDFK�GD\� 

 
KWWSV���IRUGVPLWKILQHDUW�FRP 

 
KWWSV���IRUGVPLWKILQHDUW�FRP�EORJV�QHZV�IRUG-RQ-FEV-��-QHZV-EURDGFDVW 

5HSULQW�IURP�WKH�&%6�QHZV�EURDGFDVW 
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President 2020-2022  Mark Needle mark. Nedle@gmail.com 
Vice President 2019-2021  Janet Freeman janetmfreeman@att.net 
Treasurer:  2019-2021  OPEN     
Secretary 2019-2021  Jennifer Riker        rikerjls@gmail.com  
Membership 2020-2022  Mary Schoppman mares0754@gmail.com 

 

 (6/�+2$�&RPPLWWHH�&KDLU 
  

Children's Social Ally Bernstein 
Clubhouse  Jessica Kalina 
CRA Committee Doug Gibeaut, Eric Schoppman, Kirk Wilkerson (Tennis  
   Courts) 
Dam Committee Eric Schoppman, Geoff Seguin, Dan Holland, Carolyn  
   Seabolt, Chad Lanier, Doug Gibeaut , Mark Needle,  
   Mick Chiofalo, Tim Wynkoop, and David Hostetler 
Grounds  Jay Dondero  
Newsletter  Mary Schoppman 
Security  Kirk Wilkerson 
Social   Jodi Godfrey 
Social Media Erin Secor 
Swim Team  Jennifer Riker and Tracey Elliott 
Tennis 2019- 2021 Kirk Wilkerson 
Website  Kyle Johnson 

3DJH��� (6/�/('*(5 0D\����� 

����(6/�0DQDJHPHQW�&RPSDQ\ 

      Homeside Properties, Inc.  Community Manager - Christy Barber 
      555 Westside Pkwy, Suite 600 Phone:  678-248-8821 
      Alpharetta, GA 30004  cbarber@homesideproperties.com 
      Main Office Phone: 678-297-9566  
 
      Account Questions: myacount@homesideproperties.com                           
      Closing/Information Letters:  carachives@homesideproperties.com 

           
      Main Office Phone:   678-297-9566  
      Regular Hours:  M-F 8:30am-5:00pm 
      Main Office Fax:  678-297-9491 
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:KDW�LV�7RZQ6T�DQG�:K\�GR�,�1HHG�WR�
5HJLVWHU�IRU�LW" 

,ŽŵĞƐŝĚĞ͕� ŽƵƌ� WƌŽƉĞƌƚǇ� DĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ� �ŽŵƉĂŶǇ͕� ŝƐ� ƵƐŝŶŐ�
dŽǁŶ^Ƌ�ƚŽ�ŵĂŶĂŐĞ�ŽƵƌ�ŚŽŵĞŽǁŶĞƌ�ĂĐĐŽƵŶƚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚƐ͘��/Ŷ�
ƚŚĞ�ĨƵƚƵƌĞ͕�dŽǁŶ^Ƌ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ƌŽůůŝŶŐ�ŽƵƚ�ŽƚŚĞƌ�ĨĞĂƚƵƌĞƐ͘��/Ĩ�ǇŽƵ�ƉůĂŶ�
ŽŶ�ŵĂŬŝŶŐ�Ă�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚ�ĞůĞĐƚƌŽŶŝĐĂůůǇ�ǀŝĂ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�ǁĞďƐŝƚĞ�
ŽīĞƌĞĚ� ďǇ� ,ŽŵĞƐŝĚĞ� ;ĞĐŚĞĐŬ͕� ĚĞďŝƚ� ĐĂƌĚ͕� ĐƌĞĚŝƚ� ĐĂƌĚͿ͕� Žƌ� ǇŽƵ�
ǁĂŶƚ� ƚŽ�ǀŝĞǁ�ǇŽƵƌ� ƚƌĂŶƐĂĐƟŽŶ�ŚŝƐƚŽƌǇ͕�ǇŽƵ�ŶĞĞĚ� ƚŽ� ƌĞŐŝƐƚĞƌ� ĨŽƌ�
dŽǁŶ^Ƌ͘ŝŽ�ĂĐĐĞƐƐ�;ǇĞƐ�ƚŚĂƚΖƐ�Ă�ǁĞď�ĂĚĚƌĞƐƐͿ͘��dŚĞƌĞ�ŝƐ�ŶŽ�ĨĞĞ�ƚŽ�
ƌĞŐŝƐƚĞƌ�ǁŝƚŚ�dŽǁŶ^Ƌ͘ŝŽ͕�ũƵƐƚ�ĨŽůůŽǁ�ƚŚĞ�ŽŶďŽĂƌĚŝŶŐ�ƐƚĞƉƐ�ďĞůŽǁ͘��� 

dŽ�ZĞŐŝƐƚĞƌΎ͗ 
ϭ͘�����&ŝŶĚ�ǇŽƵƌ�,ŽŵĞƐŝĚĞ�ĂĐĐŽƵŶƚ�ŶƵŵďĞƌ͘��/Ĩ�ǇŽƵ�ĐĂŶΖƚ�ĮŶĚ�ŝƚ͕� 
��������ĐŽŶƚĂĐƚ�ĂŶǇŽŶĞ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�,ŽŵĞƐŝĚĞ�WƌŽƉĞƌƟĞƐ�ŽĸĐĞ͕������ 
��������ϲϳϴ͘Ϯϵϳ͘ϵϱϲϲ͘��dŚĞǇ�ĐĂŶ�ĞĂƐŝůǇ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞ�ǇŽƵ�ƚŚŝƐ�ŝŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ� 
��������ďǇ�ƐĞĂƌĐŚŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĂĚĚƌĞƐƐ͘���ůƚĞƌŶĂƟǀĞůǇ͕�ǇŽƵ�ĐĂŶ�ĐŽŶƚĂĐƚ�������� 
��������ŽƵƌ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�ŵĂŶĂŐĞƌ͕��ŚƌŝƐƚǇ��ĂƌďĞƌ͕� 
��������ĐďĂƌďĞƌΛŚŽŵĞƐŝĚĞƉƌŽƉĞƌƟĞƐ͘ĐŽŵ͘ 

Ϯ͘ 'Ž�ƚŽ�ƚŽǁŶƐƋ͘ŝŽ͕�ĐůŝĐŬ�ŽŶ�Η^ŝŐŶ�ŝŶ�EŽǁΗ͕�ƚŚĞŶ� 
�ΗEĞĞĚ�ƚŽ�ZĞŐŝƐƚĞƌΗ 

ϯ͘ �ŽŵƉůĞƚĞ�ƚŚĞ�ƐŚŽƌƚ�ĨŽƌŵ͕�ŝŶĐůƵĚŝŶŐ�ĂĐĐŽƵŶƚ�ŶƵŵďĞƌ͕� 
ĞŵĂŝů�ĂĚĚƌĞƐƐ͕�ĂŶĚ�ƉƌŽƉĞƌƚǇ�ǌŝƉ�ĐŽĚĞ 

ϰ͘ zŽƵ�ƐŚŽƵůĚ�ƌĞĐĞŝǀĞ�ĂŶ�ŝŵŵĞĚŝĂƚĞ�ǁĞůĐŽŵĞ�ĞŵĂŝů�ĐŽŶĮƌŵ�-������ 
�ŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƌĞŐŝƐƚƌĂƟŽŶ͘��zŽƵ�ǁŝůů�ƚŚĞŶ�ďĞ�ƉƌŽŵƉƚĞĚ�ƚŽ�ĐŽŶĮƌŵ� 
�ǇŽƵƌ�ƌĞŐŝƐƚƌĂƟŽŶ�ǀŝĂ�ƚŚĞ�ĞŵĂŝů�ǇŽƵ�ƌĞĐĞŝǀĞ͘ 
 
 

ΎEŽƚĞ͗��&Žƌ�ƚŚŽƐĞ�ǁŚŽ�ŚĂǀĞ�ďĞĞŶ�ƌĞĐĞŝǀŝŶŐ�dŽǁŶ^Ƌ� 
ĂŶŶŽƵŶĐĞŵĞŶƚ�ĞŵĂŝůƐ͕�ǇŽƵ�ŚĂǀĞ�ďĞĞŶ�ƉƌĞ-ƌĞŐŝƐƚĞƌĞĚ�͘�� 
zŽƵ�ƐŝŵƉůǇ�ŶĞĞĚ�ƚŽ�ǀŝƐŝƚ�ƚŽǁŶƐƋ͘ŝŽ�ĂŶĚ�ƐĞůĞĐƚ�͞ĨŽƌŐŽƚ� 
ƉĂƐƐǁŽƌĚ͕͟�ĞŶƚĞƌ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĞŵĂŝů͕�ĂŶĚ�ǇŽƵ͛ůů�ďĞ�ƐĞŶƚ�Ă�ƌĞƐĞƚ�
ƉĂƐƐǁŽƌĚ�ůŝŶŬ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ĞŵĂŝů�ǇŽƵ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞĚ͘ 
 
 

dŽ�WĂǇ͗ΎΎ� ���� 
�΀WůĞĂƐĞ�ƌĞĂĚ�ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�Ăůů�ŽƉƟŽŶƐ͕�ĂƐ�ĨĞĞƐ�ĂƌĞ��ŝŶĐƵƌƌĞĚ�ǁŝƚŚ�
ƐŽŵĞ�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚ�ŵĞƚŚŽĚƐΎΎ΁ 
 
DĂŝů�WĂǇŵĞŶƚƐ�ǀŝĂ�WŽƐƚĂů�DĂŝů�–�EŽ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ� 
ƉƌŽĐĞƐƐ͕�ŶŽ�ĨĞĞ�ŝŶĐƵƌƌĞĚ͘��DĂŝů�ǇŽƵƌ�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚ�ƚŽ͗���ĂƐƚ�
^ƉƌŝŶŐ�>ĂŬĞ�,K�͕�ĐͬŽ�,ŽŵĞƐŝĚĞ�WƌŽƉĞƌƟĞƐ͕�WK��Žǆ�ϵϬϳ͕�
�ŽŵŵĞƌĐĞ͕�'��ϯϬϱϮϵ����ůůŽǁ�ϳ-ϭϬ�ĚĂǇƐ�ƚƌĂŶƐŝƚ�ƟŵĞ͘� 

�ĂŶŬ�KŶůŝŶĞ��ŝůů�WĂǇ�–�EŽ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ƉƌŽĐĞƐƐ͕�ŶŽ�ĨĞĞ�
ŝŶĐƵƌƌĞĚ͘���ŝƌĞĐƚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ďĂŶŬ�ƚŽ�ŵĂŝů� 
ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚ�ƚŽ͗���ĂƐƚ�^ƉƌŝŶŐ�>ĂŬĞ�,K�͕�ĐͬŽ�,ŽŵĞƐŝĚĞ�
WƌŽƉĞƌƟĞƐ͕�WK��Žǆ�ϵϬϳ͕� 
�ŽŵŵĞƌĐĞ͕�'��ϯϬϱϮϵ͘���ůůŽǁ�ϳ-ϭϬ�ĚĂǇƐ�ƚƌĂŶƐŝƚ�ƟŵĞ͘���� 

KĸĐĞ��ƌŽƉ�Žī�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚƐ�–�EŽ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ� 
ƉƌŽĐĞƐƐ͕�ŶŽ�ĨĞĞ�ŝŶĐƵƌƌĞĚ͕�,ŽŵĞƐŝĚĞ�WƌŽƉĞƌƟĞƐ͕�Ϯϱϱϱ�
tĞƐƚƐŝĚĞ�WĂƌŬǁĂǇ͕�^ƵŝƚĞ�ϲϬϬ͕��ůƉŚĂƌĞƩĂ͕�'���ϯϬϬϬϰ 

�ŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�tĞďƐŝƚĞ�ŽŶĞ-ƟŵĞ��-�ŚĞĐŬ�WĂǇŵĞŶƚΎΎ�–�^ƵďͲ
ŵŝƚ�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚƐ�ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�dŽǁŶ^Ƌ͘ŝŽ�ǁĞďƐŝƚĞ�Žƌ�ŵŽďŝůĞ�
ĂƉƉ͘���EŽ�ƚƌĂŶƐĂĐƟŽŶ�ĨĞĞ�ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�DĂƌĐŚ�ϯϬ͕�ϮϬϮϬ͕�
ƚŚĞƌĞĂŌĞƌ�ΨϮ͘ϵϱͬƉĞƌ�ƚƌĂŶƐĂĐƟŽŶ͘ 

�ŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�tĞďƐŝƚĞ�ŽŶĞ-ƟŵĞ��ƌĞĚŝƚ��ĂƌĚΎΎ�� 
^Ƶďŵŝƚ�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚƐ�ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�dŽǁŶ^Ƌ͘ŝŽ�ǁĞďƐŝƚĞ�Žƌ�ŵŽďŝůĞ�
ĂƉƉ͘���EŽ�ƚƌĂŶƐĂĐƟŽŶ�ĨĞĞ�ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�DĂƌĐŚ�ϯϬ͕�ϮϬϮϬ͕�
ƚŚĞƌĞĂŌĞƌ�ΨϮ͘ϵϱͬƉĞƌ�ƚƌĂŶƐĂĐƟŽŶ͕�ƉůƵƐ�Ă�ϯ͘ϱй�ƐƵƌͲ
ĐŚĂƌŐĞ�ĨĞĞ�ĂůƌĞĂĚǇ�ŝŶ�ƉůĂĐĞ͘�� 

ZĞĐƵƌƌŝŶŐͬ�ƵƚŽ�WĂǇŵĞŶƚƐΎΎ�–�^Ƶďŵŝƚ�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚƐ�ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�
dŽǁŶ^Ƌ͘ŝŽ�ǁĞďƐŝƚĞ�Žƌ�ŵŽďŝůĞ�ĂƉƉ͘�� 
^ĞĞ�ĚĞƐĐƌŝƉƟŽŶ�ĂďŽǀĞ�ĨŽƌ��ŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ� 
tĞďƐŝƚĞ�ŽŶĞ-ƟŵĞ��-�ŚĞĐŬ�ĂŶĚ��ŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�tĞďƐŝƚĞ�
ŽŶĞ-ƟŵĞ��ƌĞĚŝƚ��ĂƌĚ�ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĨĞĞƐ͘ 
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(1)25&(0(17�2)�(6/�'(&/$5$7,216��%</$:6� 
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